
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Welcome to the RTR newsletter! 
   

For more updates please follow us on twitter and facebook. 

 

  

 

Welcome to our January newsletter! 

 

The new year is here and we have so much to look forward to in 2019! All of our 

projects have undertaken some fantastic work so far, with this final phase focusing 

on completing work and the legacy RTR has, from heritage trails to boardwalks along 

the Teesdale Way. We also have to maximise the passion and involvement by 

members of the public and volunteers. They have played a key role in the success 

so far, and will play a key role going forward. 

 

This year we will also be showcasing the achievements through celebration events in 

each of our partner local authorities. Keep an eye out for these, as they promise to 

be spectacular! 

 

Lucy Chapman, Partnership Manager  
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News  

 

 

 

 

 

Piercebridge Excavation Workshop 

 

On Wednesday 23rd Janaury, we delved in to the the findings from our Piercebridge 

excavation in 2017 by Tees Archaeology, through the Community Archaeology 

project, with a workshop held at the Head of Steam Museum, Darlington. We 

discussed the findings and their significance, and how they fit in to the wider setting 

of Roman activity in the north. The day was extremely well attended by volunteers 

who took part in the dig, members of the public, and other professionals who have a 

keen interest in the area and findings. Many thanks to our expert speakers, Dr Rob 

Young, Robin Daniels, Alex Croom, Craig Barclay, David Mason and Philippa 

Walton, who made the trip and gave a fascinating insight in to the rich history of 

Roman Piercebridge. 

 

For a full report of the findings, click here. 

https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=11bc7605cd&e=1e305b99c3


 

 

Wings of the Tees 

 

Our Wings of the Tees project has been very busy! Here are the current stats for 

monitoring and next improvements: 

http:///


 

 

41 Barn Owl boxes have been erected. 2 already erected are now being monitored 

and maintained as part of the project. One new Barn Owl nesting site was discovered 

and is being monitored. One further box has been left with a farmer who will erect it 

soon. 7 Little Owl boxes have been erected and are being monitored. 9 Kestrel 

boxes have been erected and 1 already erected is now being monitored and 

maintained as part of the project. 2 Long eared owl baskets have been erected and 

are being monitored. 15 Tawny Owl boxes have been erected/ being monitored. 188 

Small bird boxes have been erected and are being monitored. 

  

Barn Owl boxes can take years before there is an uptake in the boxes. Seasons 

periodically are up and down. Year before last was good for BO chicks, but last year 

not so. Colin and Geoff have been focusing getting on as many boxes up as 

possible, in the space we have available to leave a legacy for the RTR project and 

BO’s. Once the project is finished and there is no more funding they will then focus 

their efforts on checking the boxes more. 30 Barn Owl chicks have fledged and all 

have been rung with BTO rings. 

  

 



 

Tees Tidy Up! 

 

This year we are targeting areas twice to see just where our litter problems lie! The 

findings of the initial pick (March/April) will be compared with another in May to see 

what accumulates in just a month or 2! If you have a site you would like to target then 

http:///


 

get in touch or take part in an organised litter pick near you. 

 

Please contact zoe@teesriverstrust.org 

 

All equipment provided. Wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather. 

Booking essential. 

 

Last year, 125 people took part in the Tees Tidy Up on 11 different litter picks around 

the Tees catchment. The most litter was collected by Sembcorp Utilities, who filled 

more than a vans worth of rubbish, mostly plastic bottles! Northumbrian Water and 

Wyvern Academy teamed up for a litter pick around Cocker Beck which earned them 

the strangest item award! They found a suitcase, a train rocking horse toy, and a 

toilet brush! This has since led to a number of organisations, including Sembcorp 

Utilities, beginning regular litter picks in their area. A whopping 617 people have now 

taken part in litter picks with us since the Fish For Tees project! 

In September we held the Big Beach Clean in partnership with the Tees Valley 

Wildlife Trust around Teesmouth and right up to the tidal limit of the Tees. 

Approximately 75 people took part in organised litter picks as part of this event 

collating information about what they had collected to send off to the Marine 

Conservation Society. Cotton buds and parts of plastic bottles were the main culprits 

but we found all sorts, including part of a boat, an umbrella, and a singular flipflop. 
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LitterFree Durham's Big Spring Clean 

 

The Big Spring Clean gives communities the opportunity to work in partnership with 

Darlington Borough Council to help improve and make a difference to where they 

live. 

  

Previous Big Spring Clean campaigns have been particularly successful with 

thousands of bags of litter collected by hundreds of local volunteers. A true testament 

to what can be achieved by working together. 

  

Whilst the Council tries to keep its own land free of litter, there will always be an area 

where litter accumulates faster than expected or that are privately owned and that is 

why we are eager to work alongside local communities on this campaign. Past 

campaigns have been very popular and demand for both litter picking equipment and 

Street Scene / Greener Communities involvement has always been high, which 

means we are not able to attend all litter picks.  Despite this, Street Scene / Greener 

Communities will always endeavor to support your litter pick and we ask that you 

contact us as soon as possible so that you can be booked in and equipment 

allocated. 



 

  

Many voluntary groups are capable of managing and delivering their own litter picks 

and again, we will be here to help you achieve that. These guidelines are specifically 

for you to help you think about what organising and carrying out a litter pick entails 

and the responsibilities you need to think about and put into place to help maintain 

the health and safety of volunteers, residents and the wider community. 

 

Cick below for more information: 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e/files/a2138251-4042-4b16-a1bc-

07a7b18faf18/Darlington_Booking_Form_2019.doc 

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e/files/17db7071-19e3-432a-a179-

4475a2f09087/Darlington_Feedback_Form_2019.doc 

 

 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e/files/b0f752ae-4bff-459e-af57-

4e61894cdf95/Volunteer_Guidelines_Darlington_2019.02.doc 

   

   

  

  

 

Out and About  
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What to Spot 

 

Winter; a season of frosty mornings, quiet, monochromatic landscapes, everything 

either holding its breath ahead of the burst of spring in a couple of months or 

frantically feeding up to survive day to day. However, having just watched a queen 



 

buff-tailed bumblebee foraging from vibrant yellow and strongly scented Mahonia 

flowers near the Barker and Stonehouse store at Teesside Park on 15th January, it 

feels as though this winter has yet to get started and the mild temperatures are 

messing with the normal way of things. I have spotted queen bees flying at the coast 

on Christmas Day in the past and can only hope that they are able to refuel 

sufficiently to enable them to return to their winter hibernation when the weather 

inevitably takes a cold turn. 

   

  

 

Events  

 

 

 

 

Tees Heritage Park Volunteering 

 

Thanks to funding from Tesco Bags of Help, we have an exciting programme of 

volunteering for you! Within Tees Heritage Park there are artworks and signposts. Each 

session will involve restoring 1 sign/artwork and the surrounding areas. 

 

Dates for the sessions are: 



 

Monday 4th February 12-4 Bowesfield Nature Reserve 

Monday 18th February 12-4 Litter Pick starting at Bowesfield Nature Reserve 

Monday 25th February 12-4 Anything we have left to do! 

 

Contact james.hunter@groundwork.org.uk 

01642 616144 

 

   

   

 

 

River Tees Rediscovered's Key Stats! 

 

Through our Alien Invaders project, 78Km of riverside has been treated and made 

safer for local residents, ramblers and anglers to visit. Get in touch with 

johnmusham@teesriverstrust.org to find out how you can help!  

 

 

 

 

 Partner Updates 

Click on the links below for updates from our partners. 

 

Tees Valley Wildlife Trust 

 

Tees Rivers Trust 

 

Tees Archaeology 

 

Heritage Lottery Fund 

 

Land of Oak & Iron  

 

 

mailto:james.hunter@groundwork.org.uk
mailto:johnmusham@teesriverstrust.org
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=805dff1786&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=adbcd22a4e&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=7e43b4f082&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=f19ffb9d52&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=1e5265777b&e=1e305b99c3


  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

    

 

  

 

 

 

Copyright © 2019 RIver Tees Rediscovered, All rights reserved. 

You are receiving this because... 

 

Our mailing address is: 

RIver Tees Rediscovered 

Tees Barrage 

Navigation Way 

Stockton-on-tees, Stockton-on-Tees TS18 2QW  

United Kingdom 

 

Add us to your address book 

 

 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list 

 

 

    

 

 
 

https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/vcard?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=f59ee48638
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/profile?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=f59ee48638&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=f59ee48638&e=1e305b99c3&c=f27bdb0b69
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=1d99001720&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=836ae5764c&e=1e305b99c3
https://riverteesrediscovered.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6a33efa166d2532edfd327f8e&id=9e9a76ccf1&e=1e305b99c3

